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	File ID: 23-1266
	Caption: Re-Allocation of Fire Department Capital Funding 
	Staff/Department Responsible: Jeff Schott (Fire Chief) 
	Requestor: Jeff Schott 
	Location: 
	Summary/Purpose: The fire department wishes to use capital improvement and capital equipment accounts with remaining funds to offset the cost of purchasing new portable radios.   There is enough remaining funds to cover the entire cost of the new radios and batteries, with no need to fund the 2024 Fire Capital equipment approved funding of 800K.    



With the re-allocation we can have new radios by spring 2024.    
	Background: Motorola is the supplier of all fire department portable radios. They announced last year that they had stopped manufacturing batteries for our existing radios and would not be supporting our current radio models beyond a few years based on the new certification standards adopted by Motorola. (FM to UL standards for intrinsic safety) The batteries we currently use our moving into the end of the service life where it could compromise safety. We have no other alternative to purchase new radios with upgraded support and safety standards. We have evaluated 2 other radio manufactures and received quotes for comparable radios to what we currently use. Motorola is still the highest quality and the best value in the opinion of our staff.
	Fiscal Impact: Reduces need for borrowing additional 800K for 2024.   Re-prioritizing our equipment needs and using remaining funds from savings on a USAR Apparatus are making this possible.   
	Staff Recommendation: Adopt   


